

# THANKS TO YOU

IMPACT REPORT 2024/2025



# Contents

A THANK YOU MESSAGE FROM OUR CHAIR	1
PRINCIPAL'S PERSPECTIVE	2
SNAPSHOT: 2024 DONOR FUNDS RECEIVED	3
THANKS TO YOU 2024 DONOR ROLL	4
DONOR SPOTLIGHT	6
ACCELERATED READER PROGRAM	9
OLD GIRL SCHOLARSHIPS	13
BISHOP RILEY SOCIETY	14
NEW WINE PRODUCER ANNOUNCED	15
TALENTED JUNIOR SCHOOL ARTISTS	15
STUNNING MURAL UNVEILED	15
BOARD OF MANAGEMENT	16



# Commemorate your St Mary's journey

Whether you would like to leave your legacy by supporting our existing scholarship, building or library funds, or support a more bespoke project that is close to your heart, I would welcome the opportunity to discuss how we can bring your vision to life.

# Sarah Woods Director of Philanthropy and Alumni Relations

(08) 9341 9120 swoods@stmarys.wa.edu.au

#### Our Philanthropy team can be contacted via:

(08) 9341 9120 giving@stmarys.wa.edu.au stmarys.wa.edu.au/support-us

75 Elliott Road, Karrinyup, WA PO Box 105, Karrinyup, WA, 6921

# A thank you message from our Chair



We've recently concluded our 2025 Annual Giving Appeal, and I'm deeply grateful for the generous support that made it a success. Each year, your contributions play a vital role in ensuring the financial stability and growth of St Mary's.

The true strength of the Appeal lies in the broad

participation across our community, with donors of all levels consistently affirming their commitment to our mission and values.

Our 2025 Annual Giving Appeal raised \$142,380 in funds, including \$28,060 for the Scholarship Fund and \$12,586 for the Spirit of St Mary's Scholarship. This year, \$5,420 was raised for the Library Fund, with proceeds going towards new resources for our Junior School's Accelerated Reader Program. This fantastic initiative has already seen a 200% increase in borrowing amongst our youngest readers.

We also received \$96,314 to the Building Fund, including \$85,404 in pledge payments towards the construction of our state-of-the-art Science, Enterprise, Technology and Innovation (SETI) Centre.

Scholarships are an important part of the Foundation's work. In 2025, the School supported 19 girls with nine academic scholarships, two part-funded scholarships, two Music scholarships, one Performing Arts scholarship, and five Boarding scholarships. The Foundation was delighted to fund more than half of these.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Boekeman family, who this year established an Indigenous Boarding Scholarship, and also to thank David and Coral Mack ('64) for their many years of support for our Indigenous girls and their education.

In addition to the many existing scholarships and student awards made possible by our donors, 2024 saw the inaugural presentation of the Helen Judge Principal's Award, recognising an exceptional by a Year 12 Visual Arts student at the 2024 Senior School Art Exhibition. This award was made possible thanks to a bequest by Ray and Helen Hyslop (Judge '50, Head Girl), who were long-time supporters of the School

We are also excited to announce a new partnership with Flying Fish Cove Winery, who have taken over the production of St Mary's Frankie's Folly wines. Under this partnership, we have released a highly anticipated rosé. We hope you will enjoy and share this new addition to our range.

We are delighted to welcome Ryan Shepherd to the Foundation. With 20 years experience in financial services at JBWere, specialising in financial planning and investment portfolio management, Ryan brings a wealth of expertise that will be invaluable to our work.

Lastly, I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude for your investment in the future of girls' education. Every gift, regardless of its size, contributes to a collective impact. I hope this Donor Report provides insight into the many ways your gift is benefiting a wide range of students.

Bree Rosagro Chair, St Mary's Foundation

ST MARY'S FOUNDATION

# Principal's Perspective



I am very pleased to present this Donor Impact Report which highlights the incredible support and assistance we received across 2024.

We have a clear purpose to engage the hearts and ignite the curious minds of our students. I firmly believe that

this is a shared responsibility, one that thrives through the generosity, commitment and vision of our entire community. Philanthropy plays a vital role in shaping the future of our students, empowering them to become confident, compassionate and capable leaders of tomorrow.

Our mission, to support the pursuit of personal and academic excellence for our students, is made possible through the unwavering support of our parents, alumni and donors. Tuition fees alone do not cover the full cost of delivering the enriched education we proudly offer. Philanthropic support bridges this gap, allowing us to invest in state-of-the-art facilities, innovative programs, scholarships and professional development that keeps our teaching world-class.

I am thankful for the constant support of our community. Whether your support is financial or in kind, your gifts help us nurture a respectful and supportive environment for every student.

Our Old Girls continue to inspire us with their dedication and gratitude. Their contributions are testament to the lasting impact St Mary's has had on many lives. By giving back, our Old Girls ensure that future generations of girls enjoy the same enriching experiences and mentorship they have received.

Thanks to the unwavering support of our donors, we are able to expand opportunities, invest in our future and aim higher. Your generosity enriches every corner of our community.

Together, we are building more than an exceptional school, we are fostering a culture of care and wellbeing where students thrive. Your philanthropic support ensures that St Mary's remains a place of inspiration, opportunity and excellence for generations to come.

With heartfelt gratitude,

Mrs Judith Tudball
Principal

#### VALE, MARLENE CARTER ('63)



Just prior to the publication of this report, we received the news of the passing of Miss Marlene Carter ('63). Marlene was a generous and loyal supporter of St Mary's, and her connection and devotion to our School spanned nearly seven

decades. A cherished Honorary Member for Life, she also served as the first female Chair of the Foundation Board of Management, in addition to her contributions on the Board of Governors. She was one of the longest-serving Presidents of our Old Girls' Association and Chair of the Bishop Riley Society, where her generosity will have a lasting impact on generations to come. The Marlene Carter Heritage Centre, named in her honour, stands as a tribute to her love of the School's history and traditions - an area she so deeply championed.

# Snapshot: 2024 Donor funds received to the Foundation



 $\frac{192}{192}$ 

250 endowment contributions from new families

#### DONOR INCOME RECEIVED BY FUND



\$33,941Building Fund

\$4,125
School Library Fund

\$23,145
Spirit of St Mary's

Scholarship

\$50,100
Bequests

#### FIDELITER SOCIETY



10C



# BISHOP RILEY BEQUEST SOCIETY



#### FRANKIE'S FOLLY

878
bottles purchased

1,224 New release bottles
2023 Cabernet Sauvignon

2 ST MARY'S FOUNDATION IMPACT REPORT 3

# Thanks to you 2024 Donor Roll

St Mary's extends its gratitude to everyone who supports our vision to be a leader and innovator in the education of girls. It is our aim to provide the very best learning environment for our students today and in the future. This Donor Roll records the names of donors who have supported St Mary's between 1 January 2024 and 31 December 2024. The donors listed in maroon have supported St Mary's for five or more consecutive years and are recognised as members of the Fideliter Society.

V Anderson & C Sambell

Joe Arivaratnam Arvidson Family Atkins Family

Rodney & Lynette Baker (Price '74)

Shannon Baker Wendy Barnao

Bronwyn Barnes (Cooper '84)

Cora Barnes

Barrett Family ('17, '23)

Baskerville Family Bates-Bird Family

David Bean & Miriam Borthwick

Adrian Beck Benson Family **Botica Family** Sandra Botica Ann Boyer **Brades Family** 

Paul, Victoria & Lilia Bradley

Kelly & Daniel Brand Brindal Family ('18, '22) Lucinda Brogden

**Brownley Family** Vanya Burton

Paul & Wendy Butler Buzynski Family Carey Family Elizabeth Carr ('81)

Marlene Carter ('63) Virginia Christie

Dr Leonie Coxon Crabb Family

Jane Crisp (Cyprian '81) Jaslyn Cullen (Gibson '94)

Curlewis Family

Shirley Duncan

Jodi Farnshaw

Marilynn Freitag

Gillmore Family

Mikavla Grigson

**Gregory Family** 

**Griffiths Family** 

**Gurgone Family** 

Tamar Guterman

Trish Hawkey ('88)

Marjorie Heaney (Long '65)

Cheryl Haak

Fiona Harris

Lisa Harris

Marina Georgiou ('00)

Rodger & Judith Gibson

Jane (Fisher '70) & John Gillon

Peter Evans

Feng Family

Gibb Family

**Gray Family** 

Amy Dawson (Fraser '94)

**Holdaway Family** Amy Dickson (Paterson '94) Michelle Houwen E. Patricia Dodson Elizabeth Howson **Douglas Family Hurley Family** Nicki Dovle Ireland Family (Breanna '21)

Isaachsen Family Audrey Jackson AM

Olive Henwood ('54)

Erica Herron

Dana Hlavacek

Terri Herbert (Jasper '98)

Lybus Hillman (Manning '65)

Jago Family (Margaret Parker '72)

Deborah Jarman Graeme Jeffs Jiang Family Jiang Family Johnson Family Cate Johnson ('20)

Johnston Family ('08 & '12)

Elizabeth Gorev ('71) Joan Karmelita

> Leo Kelly & Marlene Downing Kenny Family **Kercheval Family Knight Family** Komaromi Family **Koranis Family** Poonam Kulkarni

> > Denise Lane (Marshall '79)

Vui Liew R & J Love

Boey-Leng Loy ('98)

James & Jessica Lynch

Lynch Family

Mary Ellen MacDonald

Scott Maney

Wendy Mann (Barr '63) Fave Mansfield ('63)

Manuel Family

Judy Martin (Spark '56)

McCarthy Family McCuaig Family McLean Family Jane Milloy

Sandy Minter Molloy Family

Moncrieff Family Stuart Moore

Morrell Family Muir Family

Vicki Neil (Reader '68)

Stephanie Neille

Patricia Nicholls (Hobbs '59)

Astrid Norgard Palmer Family Joan Parke Rebecca Pavne

Anne Pesic (Nicolaou '91)

Phan Family

Ruth Phelps, in memory of Ruth Rowell (Robinson '33) Jo Philpott ('78)

Liz Pritchard ('94) & Ella Senior ('28)

Leslev Prowse ('63) Ramel Family

Ramm Family

Grace Richardson (Snook '48) Louise Richardson (Kelly '85)

Bree Rosagro (Buxton '98)

Sam Rvan

Margaret Saunders (Harris '70) Indiana Scanlon ('16)

Madeleine Scanlon ('18) Jenny Scott (Lefroy '62)

Peta-Jane Secrett (Hogg '98)

Alisa Silarakit

Jeanie Soian (Smith '72)

Spencer Family

Genevieve Stone ('74)

Stout Family Su Family Su Family Sun Family Honggi Sun Robyn Taylor

Kate & Douglas Thomson

Lynne Thomson Thomson Family

Debbie & Rik Thornton

Rosemary Torvaldsen (Huggins '79)

Dana Trtica

Judith & Rod Tudball

Liam Twigger Louise Tyson

Sue Van Dyke (Robertson '80)

Vander Wal Family Roger & Pam Veary Jade & Sophie Vella

Anita Verne Keeva Verschoor Wallwork Family

Sharon Warburton & Damian Johnston

Kirrilee & Brett Warr Weerakody Family

Mr L Weng & Ms Y Huang Giles & Elspeth West

Western Australian Journal of Medicine Karla Williams (Floan '82)

Sarah Woods

Chao Xie Family Yang Family

Zamudio-Concha Family

18 donors who wish to remain

anonymous.

215 St Mary's staff members who made a donation ahead of attending the staff end-of-year function.

Every effort has been made to ensure that this list is accurate. If an error has been made, please accept our sincere apologies and contact us on (08) 9341 9111 or giving@stmarys.wa.edu.au. Please note: some minor adjustments have been made to align with our naming conventions. Should you wish to view the list of approved formats, please contact our Philanthropy team.

#### **ENDOWMENT FUND**

The families of all new students in 2024 who contributed to the Foundation's Endowment Fund, which provides for the long-term future of the School.

# DONOR-FUNDED **SCHOLARSHIPS**

David and Coral Mack ('64) Bundu NFP Ltd Joanna Rouse ('89) Two donors who wish to remain anonymous

## **BEQUESTS**

The Reverend Jovce Polson OAM. Chaplain Emeritus 2015.

IMPACT REPORT 5 4 ST MARY'S FOUNDATION

# Spotlight on our Donors

We are proud to share the stories behind some of the contributions made by our generous donors. These gifts are making a lasting difference in the lives of our students and highlight the powerful role philanthropy plays in shaping opportunities and fostering community at St Mary's.

## NEW AWARD - HELEN JUDGE PRINCIPAL'S AWARD

The Helen Judge Principal's Award has been made possible through the generosity of Ray and Helen Hyslop (Judge '50, Head Girl), in honour of Helen's passion for the arts. Awarded annually to a Year 12 Visual Arts student at the Senior School Art Exhibition, the winning work is chosen by the Principal, in conjunction with the Head of Art. The selected work will form part of the Helen Judge Collection to be permanently displayed in the Creative Arts and Design Centre, with a new piece added each year.

Congratulations to Amy Lin ('24), whose wearable art saw her become the inaugural recipient of this award.



# THE KERENSA ALLASON ALL-ROUND CONTRIBUTION TO MUSIC AWARD

This award has been made possible through the bequest of Kerensa Allason ('89). Kerensa joined St Mary's in Year 11, drawn to the School by its Music program. She was an oboist and a member of the School Orchestra, as well as her local church band. She wanted to create an award that acknowledges girls who demonstrate a commitment to the Music program, contribute to the success of the Music Department, and consistently display a positive demeanour.

Congratulations to Anne-Marie Lau, who was the 2024 recipient.



# KERENSA ALLASON PRIZE FOR CONTRIBUTION AND COMMITMENT TO SWIMMING

The Kerensa Allason Prize for Contribution and Commitment to Swimming is an annual award made at the IGSSA Swim Team Presentations to a Year 12 student in recognition of her commitment and contribution to swimming training and the St Mary's Swim Team.

This award has been made possible thanks to the bequest of Kerensa Allason ('89), whose other great passion was swimming.

Congratulations to Emily Taylor, who was the 2024 recipient.

#### **NEW INDIGENOUS SCHOLARSHIP**

We are incredibly grateful to Bill and Pam Boekeman for their generous donation, which has enabled us to create an additional boarding scholarship for an Indigenous student for Years 7 to 12 to commence in 2026.

The Boekemans' granddaughter, Keely attended St Mary's, and they were passionate about wanting to give other girls the opportunity to join our School.

The financial support from our scholarship donors not only increases recipients' access to higher education but also boosts self-confidence and fosters lifelong friendships.

6 ST MARY'S FOUNDATION Recipient Amy Lin ('24)' Recipient Amy Lin ('24)

# Spotlight on our **Donors** continued

## THE MARGARET SAUNDERS YEAR 9 CITIZENSHIP AWARD

This award is thanks to the generosity of former St Mary's student, Margaret Saunders (Harris '70). Margaret has had a successful career in athletics, and she is passionate about nurturing and supporting young people who demonstrate compassion and respect for others.

She wanted to create an award acknowledging girls who make a positive contribution, both in the classroom and to their peers. Congratulations to Samantha Bowman, who was last year's recipient.



# Recipient McKenzie Wilson ('24) and Principal Judith Tudball

## THE PAMELA MATHERS AWARD FOR SERVICE TO DRAMA

Congratulations to McKenzie Wilson ('24), who, after demonstrating an exceptional contribution to school productions during her time at St Mary's and by establishing herself as a leader in the area of Drama, was the 2024 recipient of this award. This award has been made possible thanks to Mrs Pamela Mathers, who was a teacher at St Mary's between 1973 and 1976. She was instrumental in establishing an annual drama production at the School, an event that remains a feature of the St Mary's calendar to this day.

# Accelerated Reader Program

All donations to our Library Fund will provide new resources for our Junior School's Accelerated Reader Program a fantastic initiative that has already seen a 200% increase in borrowing.

The program helps teachers understand each student's reading needs and capabilities and devise a personalised program.

"The Accelerated Reader Program has made a remarkable difference for my daughter. Having dyslexia meant she previously found it difficult to engage with books. For the first time, we find her with her head buried in a book as she seeks to read for fun. The increase in reading has assisted with improvements in her





TECHNOLOGY AND INNOVATION CENTRE

Science has always been an important part of learning at St Mary's, inspiring generations of students to explore and innovate. Our new Science, Enterprise, Technology and Innovation (SETI) Centre is a crucial step in continuing to provide our students with the resources and learning environment they need to excel in an increasingly STEM-focused world.

We are excited to update you on the progress of this incredible new facility. Thanks to the support of our community, we are well on our way.

Preparations for construction are advancing, with the old Maths buildings demolished in late 2024 and groundwork preparations underway over the last couple of months. We are hoping construction will begin in October 2025, and we can have classes in the SETI Centre from late 2027.

The Centre will feature four technology laboratories and 17 specialist laboratories, including Chemistry, Biology, Marine Science, Environmental Science, Engineering and purpose-built Marine Science tank room, as well as dedicated sustainability labs and a garden space. At the heart of the building will be a multi-level amphitheater providing a versatile environment for learning and collaboration.

As part of this project, we are looking to partner with our community to help us achieve this visionary development. All donations will help us provide the very best facilities, specialised equipment and custom fitout for our girls. To date, we have raised an impressive \$935,315, including an incredible seed gift from Old Girl Bronwyn Barnes ('84), who is giving back and helping the next generation of St Mary's girls pursue their passions.

As part of this campaign, we are offering a limited number of naming opportunities within the building. If you would like to learn more about these opportunities or have an individual conversation to offer your support, please contact our Director of Philanthropy, Sarah Woods on 9341 9120 or giving@stmarys.wa.edu.au.









10 ST MARY'S FOUNDATION



#### THANK YOU FROM OUR 2024 ANNUAL GIVING SCHOLAR

From the moment I walked through the gates of St Mary's, I felt welcome. Everyone was so friendly and kind, and it didn't take long before I felt like I really belonged here.

One of the things I love most about St Mary's is how I can be, and am encouraged to be, 100 per cent myself. I also love how everyone wants to help each other do better, both academically and in everyday life.

I've especially enjoyed being part of the music program, and since starting at St Mary's, I've taken up the cello and singing, which has led me to join music groups like Symphonia. I have also performed on stage at the Senior School's Djeran Music Night, which was such a fun experience!

The teachers are all really supportive, and they've helped me try new things and become more confident. One of the biggest things that's helped with my confidence is joining the Debating team. I used to get really nervous speaking in front of people, but now I feel much more comfortable sharing my ideas. It's helped me find my voice and believe in myself.

Getting the Annual Giving Scholarship has meant so much to me and my family. It's given me the chance to be part of things I wouldn't have had the opportunity to do otherwise. I'm so thankful to the donors - it's not just about the financial support, it's about knowing that someone out there believes in you.

Since starting here, I've made some amazing friends, become more independent and grown so much. Thank you for giving me the chance to learn and thrive at St Mary's.

Ching Lin, Year 8

# Old Girl Scholarships

Each year, our Old Girls' Association and the St Mary's Foundation offer several scholarships, awards and prizes to St Mary's Old Girls.

#### THE FAY BAILEY SCHOLARSHIP

The Fay Bailey Scholarship played a significant role in supporting Claudia Parker's ('19) career development, allowing her to travel to Dirk Hartog Island with the Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and Attractions.

"The experience allowed me to gain invaluable experience in marine conservation and environmental research. The week-long trip focused on turtle tagging, a hands-on experience that provided me with invaluable fieldwork skills. It was also an opportunity to step out of my comfort zone: travelling to a remote location, working closely with a team of strangers and adapting to the challenges of overnight fieldwork. By the end of the trip, I had not only gained practical experience in marine conservation but also formed meaningful connections with like-minded professionals and volunteers.

This experience would not have been possible without the support of the Fay Bailey Scholarship, and I am incredibly grateful."





# **Bishop Riley Society**

The Bishop Riley Society recognises the special commitment made by members of our community who have chosen to leave a bequest to St Mary's.

Each year, we are honoured to host a dinner to recognise and thank our members. In October 2024, our guests enjoyed their meal surrounded by our inspiring Senior School Art Exhibition.

Bequests are an enduring and meaningful way of supporting St Mary's. Bequests, both large and small, have played a vital role at St Mary's since our foundation in 1921, providing for buildings, scholarships and prizes. We continue to be inspired by the members of our community who have left gifts in their Will.

Vale to Miss Marlene Carter ('63), Chair of the Society, who sadly passed away on 27 July 2025.

We look forward to this year's event and welcoming our newest member, Principal, Mrs Judith Tudball.

If you would like to join the Society or find out more about making a bequest, please contact Director of Philanthropy, Sarah Woods, on 9341 9120 or swoods@stmarys.wa.edu.au.







# New partnership with Flying Fish Cove Winery

We are excited to announce a new partnership with one of Margaret River's largest wineries.

Flying Fish Cove has begun producing our Frankie's Folly wines, and we are delighted to introduce our new rosé. For details on our current wines and to place an order, visit **frankiesfolly.com.au.** 



# Junior School Student Christmas Art

Each year, we choose artwork created by our Junior School students to feature on the cover of our Christmas cards.

Last year, the work of Year 3s Alison Chan, Mischa Ung and Benita Tabai caught our eye, and we received many compliments on the cards. Their work was based on the theme Dreamscapes.



# **Stunning Mural Unveiled**

In February, we unveiled a stunning mural in our Creative Arts and Design Centre. Indigenous students - Siennah Johnson, Anika Unicomb, Bianca Rogers, Summer Bellotti and Jalayah Bird, led the design, with contributions from Senior School students and staff.

The mural represents our six Houses and incorporates traditional symbols and colours tied to our community. Hackett (or Killara, meaning 'always there') is represented by the symbol of friendship, Riley (or Milpera, meaning 'a company') by happiness, Wittenoom (or Thuruna, meaning 'together') by love. Lefroy symbolises health, Craig signifies wealth and Wardle represents luck.

The canvas is a beautiful addition to our Creative Arts and Design Centre and we thank our Parents' Society for the donation towards the canvas and framing.



14 ST MARY'S FOUNDATION IMPACT REPORT 15

# Board of Management of the St Mary's Foundation 2025



**BREE ROSAGRO** (BUXTON '98) CHAIR

Bree has been a member of the Old Girls' Association Committee since 1999 and has served as their representative on the Board of Management since 2007. Bree specialises in Insurance Law, acting for insurance companies in professional indemnity and public liability.



**PAUL BUTLER** 

Paul specialises in financial advising and forecasting for independent schools in Perth. Sydney and the UK. He established Kilbracken Consulting Group in 2000 to assist schools with annual budgeting. long-term financial forecasting/ planning and ensuring financial sustainability. Paul's daughter graduated from St Mary's in 2000.



**ANDY GRIFFITHS** 

Andy's daughter graduated from St Mary's in 2019. He was made an Honorary Life Member of the Parents' Society in 2019, after serving as its Treasurer since 2014. Andy spent 15 years working for Reuters as an Internal Auditor and Finance Manager in the UK and across Asia and, for the past 14 years, has worked with HBF as Group Financial Controller and now Head of Strategic Project Support. Andy joined the Board in 2018.



#### LYNNE THOMSON

Lynne retired as St Mary's Principal in 2018 after serving the School for 21 years. She has served as President of Anglican Schools Australia and the Association of Independent Schools of Western Australia. State Representative of the Alliance of Girls' Schools Australasia, and a member of St George's College Board and Curtin University Council, Lynne is presently Chair of the Anglican Schools Commission.



MARLENE CARTER ('63) VICE CHAIR

Marlene has been a member of the Board since 1989. She was Chair from 2018-2021, before taking on the role of Vice Chair in 2021. She was also Chair of the Bishop Rilev Bequest Society, Sadly, Marlene passed away on 27 July 2025. Vale.



**ELIZABETH CARR AM** ('81)

Elizabeth is Chair of St Marv's Board of Governors. She holds several board positions, including Director of icare NSW. Chair of South Metropolitan TAFE (WA). Chair of St Catherine's Aged Care, Chair of the Murrumbidgee Local Health District and Vice Chair of the Kokoda Track Foundation.



#### MICHELLE HOUWEN **DIRECTOR OF BUSINESS OPERATIONS**

Michelle is St Mary's Director of Business Operations. She began her career in the Banking and Mining/ Engineering industries before moving into Education. She has served on numerous committees. including as National President of the Association of School Business Administrators and President of the AISWA Capital Grants Association.



## JUDITH TUDBALL **PRINCIPAL**

Judith joined St Mary's as its 10th Principal in 2019. She was previously Principal of St Michael's Collegiate School, Hobart, She has served as the President of Anglican Schools Australia as well as on the national executive for the Alliance of Girls' Schools Australasia and the Board of the Tasmanian Symphony Orchestra.



#### YASMIN BASKERVILLE

Yasmin has two daughters who attend St Mary's Junior School and a son at Hale School. She was the previous President of the Ladies' Auxiliary and the St Mary's Parents' Society. After graduating from Edith Cowan University with a Bachelor of Education, Yasmin worked in the Government and Catholic education sectors. Yasmin was appointed to the Board of Management in 2021.



## AMY DAWSON ('94)

Amy is a proud Old Girl of St Mary's and is the current President of the Old Girls' Association. She previously served on the Board of Governors for nine years, including as Vice Chair. She has a Bachelor of Commerce from the University of Western Australia majoring in Accounting and Marketing and minoring in Business Law. She also has a Diploma in Property Services and holds a Real Estate Agent Licence. Amy runs a real estate agency based in Trigg that services residential and commercial property sales.



**RYAN SHEPHARD** 

Ryan has 20 years of experience in financial services at JBWere, specialising in financial planning and investment portfolio management. Ryan is a current St Mary's parent with two daughters in the Senior School.



IMPACT REPORT 17



# St Mary's Anglican Girls' School

(08) 9341 9111 75 Elliott Rd, Karrinyup WA 6018 stmarys.wa.edu.au

CRICOS No. 00454C